Unified School District #404
Riverton School Board Regular Meeting
Riverton Board of Education Office
Thursday, February 13, 2020
6:30 P.M.

The regular school board meeting of the Board of Education, Unified School District #404, was held on
February 13, 2020 at 6:30 P.M. in the Riverton Board of Education Office.

Mr. Tim Wilson called the meeting to order. Members present: Mr. Tim Wilson, Mr. Danny Anderson,
Mrs. Judy Adams, Mrs. Kristin Greer, Mr. Chade Parker, Mr. Mike Hatfield and Mr. Gary Neal. A seven

member board.

CONSENT AGENDA

Mr. Danny Anderson moved to approve the following consent agenda:
1. February 13, 2020 school board meeting agenda.
2. Regular U.S.D. school board meeting minutes for January 9, 2020.
3. January 31, 2020 Treasurer report by Royce Donaldson, Treasurer, U.S.D #404
4. January expenses totaling: $435,330.71
Mrs. Judy Adams seconded; carried unanimously.

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT

Mr. Chad Harper, High School Principal, reported on various activities in the High School.

Mr. Chad Harper, High School Principal and Mr. Jacob Larison, Vo-Ag teacher, introduced Mr. Larison’s
student teacher, Zach Callaghan to the board.

Mr. Zach Martin, Middle School Principal, reported that the Middle School Boys basketball tournament
games that were scheduled for Thursday had been postponed until Monday, February 17,

Mr. Adam Thomasson, Elementary Principal, reported that a playground committee had been established.

SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT

Mr. Todd Berry, Superintendent, gave the board an update on the Kansas State Fire Marshall report.
Mr. Todd Berry, Superintendent, gave the board a legislative update.

Mr. Todd Berry, Superintendent, reported that Randy Watson, Kansas Commissioner of Education, will
be in the District on Monday, February 24,

Mr. Todd Berry, Superintendent and Mr. Bart Dugan, Maintenance/Transportation Director, gave the
board information on the estimated cost of purchasing a used school bus to replace the bus involved in the



December accident. The board will request bids for a used school bus and will present those to the board
at the March meeting.

Mr. Todd Berry, Superintendent gave the board preliminary information on the possibility of refinancing
the current school bonds. More information will be presented at future meetings.

ATV’S

Mrs. Judy Adams moved to purchase two ATV’s to be used at the softball and baseball fields and other
areas of the District as needed. Mr. Tim Wilson seconded; carried unanimously.

EXECUTIVE SESSION

Mr. Tim Wilson moved to go into executive session to discuss employment recommendations, pursuant
to the non-elected personnel exception under KOMA, and the open meeting will return to the boardroom
at 7:35 p.m. Mr. Danny Anderson seconded; carried unanimously. The board retained Mr. Todd Berry,
Mr. Chad Harper, Mrs. Shelly Livingston and Mr. Danny Weaver.

Mr. Harper, Mrs. Livingston and Mr. Weaver left the executive session at 7:30 p.m.

The board returned to the open meeting at 7:35 p.m.

RESIGNATIONS

Mrs. Judy Adams moved to approve the following resignations:
Makayla Coonrod- HS/MS Instrumental Music Teacher
Lori Scantlin-HS/MS Vocal Music Teacher
Delaina Brown- High School Assistant Cheer Sponsor
Catherine Gilmore-High School Head Cheer Sponsor
The board expressed their appreciation to these employees for their service and dedication to the district.

Mrs. Kristin Greer seconded; carried unanimously.
TRANSFERS

Mrs. Judy Adams moved to approve the transfer of Craig Fox from HS Golf Coach to HS Assistant
Softball Coach. Mr. Chade Parker seconded; carried unanimously.

SUPPLEMENTAL CONTRACTS

Mr. Tim Wilson moved to table filling the supplemental vacancies. Mrs. Judy Adams seconded; carried
unanimously.

PRINCIPAL’S CONTRACTS

Mr. Danny Anderson moved to approve the renewal of the Principal’s contracts through the 2021-22
school year. Mr. Mike Hatfield seconded; carried unanimously.

ADJOURNMENT

Mr. Tim Wilson moved to adjourn the meeting at 7:40 p.m. Mrs. Judy Adams seconded; carried
unanimously.



The next regularly scheduled board meeting will be Thursday, March 12" at 6:30 p.m. in the Board of
Education Office.

Tim Wilson Susie Nowlin
Board President Board Clerk



